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Abstract: 

This document contains the reply from ITU-R Study Group 6 to the liaison statement sent by the Chairman of ITU-D Study Group 2 on 25 September 2000, the contents of which was agreed at the ITU-D Study Group meeting in September 2000 (Ref. Document 2/210).

_____

Chairman, ITU-R Study Group 6

LIAISON STATEMENT TO ITU-d STUDY GROUP 2

standards in the field of broadcasting 
Study Group 6 took note of  ITU-D SG 2 Liaison Statement (Document 6/56) on the above subject and would like to inform the Study Group  that the following decision has been taken on the subject matter:

Search for international standards 

It was agreed that:

1)
It is essential to develop ITU-R Recommendations providing a worldwide added value (e.g. Recommendations with a worldwide application of regional standards) instead of Recommendations which are the product of a “rubber stamping” exercise of regional standards.

2)
Recommendations with a single option for a system are desirable. The starting point should be the drafting of suitable Questions focused on a single option. This should one of the tasks of the Steering Committee.

3)
As stated in 6.1.2 of Resolution ITU-R 1-3 “When Recommendations provide information on various systems relating to one particular radio application, they should be based on criteria relevant to the application, and should include, where possible, an evaluation of the recommended systems, using those criteria. In such cases, the relevant criteria and other pertinent information are to be determined, as appropriate, within the Study Group”. 

The above requires further studies. It is expected that at the next Steering Committee Meeting in 2001 a final decision will be taken.

_________
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